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DRAFT-06/08/2011
FINAL –06/16/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For May 26, 2011
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes. 

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited with the STHS NJROTC Color Guard doing the presentation of colors.  The Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Viramontes.  

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Superintendent Nava
            Superintendent Nava congratulated Adrian Avila on receiving the NM Community Foundation Hispanic Scholarship.  
             Superintendent Nava announced that El Paso Electric donated $6,000.00 to our district. $5,000.00 will go to the no cut middle school program and $1,000.00 will go to the Santa Teresa Golf Tournament Honors Program.

            LCPS Board Member Maria Flores gave the Board information on what the Reading Foundation of Doña Ana is doing to promote literacy.    Mrs. Flores was accompanied by Terry Miller.  
            Superintendent Nava congratulated Lizette Sanchez, GHS graduate. Lizette was selected to be a cheerleader at Texas A& M University. 

            Dr. David Garcia introduced GMS student Sam Cueto who is an accomplished artist.  Sam, a quadriplegic, does his art work holding a laser pointer in his mouth.  Sam showed his art in the Los Artesanos Shop in Old Mesilla, titled “Through the hands of others the courage vision and art of Sam Cueto”.  
            Superintendent Nava said that the Student Leadership Council members had a project.  They went back to their individual campuses and took pictures of what they saw needed to be fixed.  The students then prioritized and submitted actual work orders.  Alfredo Holugin and leadership members Ruben Miranda, Raul Munoz and Jesus Ramirez talked about how the items were taken care of by showing before and after pictures of the work orders they submitted.  


	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford said that May is a busy month but is the most rewarding time of year, attending awards programs and graduations.  He congratulated Sam Cueto on his achievements and told him he was honored that he was one of the District’s students.  He commended the Student Leadership students for the success on their project. 

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz thanked Ms. Flores for coming and doing the Reading Association presentation.  She thanked both Dr. Garcia and Mrs. Nevarez for bringing Sam Cueto for board recognition.  She congratulated and thanked Sam’s parents.  She thanked the Leadership students for their project and trying to make things better on the campuses.  Ms. Saenz said she enjoyed attending the graduations and congratulating the graduates.   Ms. Saenz  said that Dr. Samaniego, a former GHS graduate, awarded a GHS student a full tuition scholarship to NMSU and repeated his quote, “from the onion fields to Harvard”. 

	
	Secretary Viramontes said she remembered when Sam Cueto was the first student to walk into the newly opened North Valley Elementary and congratulated him for his positive attitude.  Mrs. Viramontes said she had attended all of the awards ceremonies at the high schools and she said it was wonderful to see all of the different universities and college that the graduates are attending.  She was honored to be at the graduations and seeing all graduates and the parents smiling.

	
	Gloria Irigoyen congratulated Sam Cueto and told him he was an inspiration to the district.  She congratulated all of the graduates and wished them well. 

	
	Daniel Castillo congratulated Sam Cueto.  Mr. Castillo thanked the District graduating one more of his children.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative Ruben Miranda, a STHS junior, said everything had gone well at STHS and he was looking forward to being a senior next year.  
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to modify the agenda by moving item 8. Employee Recognition to item 5.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

      Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as modified.     Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Employee Recognition
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to recess for the Employee Recognition at 5:56 p.m.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   

      Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene at 6:34 p.m.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.         

	School Board Minutes
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for May 12, 12011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	7.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	8.   Open Forum:   None

	
	9.  Action Items:  

	Preliminary Budget for 2011-2012
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Preliminary Budget for the 2011-2012 school year.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Anthony Charter School Budget, 2011-2012
	B. Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the Anthony Charter School Budget for the 2011-2012 school year.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Revised Student Handbook
	C. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the 2011-2012 Quality of Education Survey with the amended question.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Re-Scheduled June 9, 2011 Board Meeting 
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to reschedule the June 9, 2011 board meeting to June 16, 2011.  This change is necessary for the Board and Superintendent Nava to travel and attend the NMSBA School Law Conference in Albuquerque on June 9 – 11, 2011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Lomalinda K- 8 Re-Configuration 
	E. Ms Saenz made a motion to approve the Lomalinda Elementary K – 8 Re-Configuration 2 year pilot.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Mr. Ford voted nay.  Motion carried.

	27149 New Mexico Pre-K – New Proposal
	F. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the new proposal for the 27149 New Mexico Pre-K application.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	24103 Title 1 Application, Part C Migrant Funds
	G. Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the 24103 Title 1 Application, Part C Migrant Funds.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	24154 Title II – Improving Teacher & Principal Quality
	H. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the 24153 Title II – Improving Teacher and Principal Quality application.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	STHS Student Parking Lot Paving Project
	I. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the STHS Student Parking Lot Paving Project.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	  
	10.  Discussion Items:

	Parents Reaching Out Memorandum of Understanding 
	A. Ray Lara gave the Board information on the proposal to renew the Memorandum of Understanding with Parents Reaching Out.  The partnership agreement is for Gadsden Middle School.  Also present was Mr. Sierra, representative for PRO.  Mr. Lara answered questions from the Board regarding PTO’s in the district.  GMS currently has a very strong PTO.  PRO concentrates on implementing and/or supporting successful and effective parental involvement policies, programs, and activities that lead to improvements in student academic achievement.  Mr. Lara said they are hoping to implement an MOU with Parents Reaching Out at other schools in the district.   

	Demolition of GHS Vocational Building 
	B. Mr. Ralph Gallegos told the Board that the Vocational Building at Gadsden High School needs to be demolished in order to accommodate addition of the Trades Building. They will begin by demolishing the current wood shop in June 2011 and the other two buildings are tentatively set to be demolished in the summer of 2012.  

	Transportation Contract for 2011-2012
	C. Associate Superintendent Richard Chavez presented to the Board the proposed transportation contract with Boone Transportation for the 2011-2012 school year.  Mr. Chavez and Boone Transportation administrators have discussed the budget shortfall for the upcoming year.  The total is $4,649,100.00.  This year’s shortfall was $307,540.00.  

	Regular Board Meeting schedule for 2011-2012
	D. Superintendent Nava presented to the Board the 2011-2012 board meeting schedule.  She noted that the January 26, 2012 board meeting would be scheduled for Wednesday, January 25, 2012 to allow the board to attend the NMSBA Board Institute January 26th and 27th.   She also said that she would like to schedule the May 13, 2012 board meeting to start at 4:00 p.m. to accommodate the Employee Recognition Ceremony.  The schedule will be presented on June 16th for action.  Meeting time was discussed and the time will remain at 5:00 p.m. 

	State Bilingual & Title III Application 
	E.  Mrs. Susan Yturralde addressed the Board with information on the State Bilingual and Title III application.  Money generated by the bilingual students served is used for salaries.  Title III grant money is used for professional development, parental involvement, enhancing what the district provides in language acquisition programs.   

	Closed Session
	11.  Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and 10-15-, H-5, NMSA 1978 for collective bargaining and real property pursuant to 10-15-1 H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss purchase of land.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:46 p.m.   

	Reconvene 
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 9:55 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	13.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 9:55 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
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        Craig Ford, School Board President
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